Click on the link below the information where
it says "To learn more about this change,
click here.” to get a complete picture of the
plan.

TRAIL Insurance Update

(Applies ONLY to Medicare Eligible
Retirees)

Central Management Services Highiights:




TRAIL Vendor Change

RFP process for TRAIL MAPD plans has finalized. Beginning

January 1, 2023, the new sole medical and prescription drug plan will be the
Aetna Medicare Advantage Prescription Drug (MAPD) PPO Plan.

TRAIL MAPD Open Enrollment Period will run November 1 -
November 30, 2022

An email (shown below which links to the letter which will be mailed) was
sent out to all members September 20 explaining the change

No action is required unless the member needs to add/remove a
dependent or wishes to opt out of the Aetna MAPD PPO Plan.
Member elections go into effect January 1, 2023.

Members will receive a welcome kit in the mail from Aetna with more
information about the plan and will also receive new member ID cards,
which can be used for medical and prescription drug services.

TRAIL seminars will be in-person this year beginning November 1-18,

2022, except for the Nov. 8 and 11 state holidays. Dates and locations are

still being finalized. This information should be available in early October and will
be sent out to all members on a “save the date” mailer. CMS will provide Advisory
Board members the listing of events once it is available.

There will be three virtual high-level webinars beginning October 25-
27. Members can attend these first and decide if they want or need to
attend the live seminars in person.

Beginning January 1, 2023, your new medical and prescription drug plan
will be the Aetna Medicare Advantage Prescription Drug (MAPD) PPO

Plan. This new plan will replace your current plan, whether you’re currently enrolled
in the UnitedHealthcare MAPD Plan or one of the MAPD HMO Plans (Aetna,
Health Alliance, or Humana).

No action is required unless you want to opt out of the Aetna
MAPD PPO Plan, add or remove dependents, or change
dental/life coverage, if applicable. If you and your Medicare-eligible
dependent(s) are currently covered under the UnitedHealthcare MAPD Plan or a
MAPD HMO Plan, you and your Medicare-eligible dependent(s) will

be automatically enrolled in the Aetna MAPD PPO Plan with coverage beginning
January 1, 2023.

To learn more about this change, click here.

TRAIL MAPD OPEN ENROLLMENT is November 1-30,
2022



https://cms.illinois.gov/benefits/trail.html

If you have tried to enter the Member's Only section of the
IRTA website but have not been able to do so, read the
information below:

The Member Portal located in the Member’s Only section of
the IRTA website was reviewed. IRTA member’s username is
now their email, and they need to establish a new password.
Each member can review their own personal information, pay
their dues, see when their membership is up for renewal,
donate or review their donation history, register for an event,
and update their profile information. The Member’s Only
section of the website looks similar to how it did in the past, but
it has been updated to use with the new IRTA database.
Committee Members should share this information regarding
the member compass and Members Only Section updates with
their Area Local Units.





